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Rome, May 25, 2024 

Prot. P 051                                                                           

To:  Presidents of the Federations 

FMA Delegates  

Their locations 

My dear Past Pupils and Delegates, 

It is with great joy that I write to you today to welcome our new World Delegate of the World Confederation 

Mornese Past Pupils of the FMA, Sister M. Sahaya Sangitha Rani, FMA. We are excited to begin a new chapter in 

our association with her, as the change of one member will renew the entire council. In this case, we know it is for 

the betterment of us all. 

We are truly fortunate to have with us someone with vast experience in the educational field and solid 

professional and Salesian training, which will undoubtedly enrich our great family of Past Pupils worldwide. Her 

studies in India allowed her to obtain a degree in Mathematics and Electronics, a degree in Education, and a 

teaching certificate. She also earned a Master's in Theology of Consecrated Life and a Master's in Psychology, 

and she is currently pursuing a doctorate in Educational Psychology. Additionally, she has furthered her studies 

in Rome with a course in spirituality at Casa Madre Canta and a degree in Pedagogy at Auxilium. 

Her extensive Education and diverse experiences make her well-equipped to undertake the new role that the 

Institute of the Daughters of Mary Help of Christians has called her to fulfill as the World Delegate. We thank our 

Mother Chiara Cazzuola, for this great gift with the appointment of Sister Sangitha among us. 

As we welcome our new Delegate, we express our enthusiasm and readiness to work alongside her, to learn 

from her, and to grow together as an Association. We are confident that her guidance will inspire us to reach new 

heights and that her Salesian training will deeply resonate with our values, vision, and mission. 

Together, we will continue to uphold the legacy of our founder, St. John Bosco, and Mother Mazzarello, 

promoting the spiritual and educational development of all Former Students. With her at the helm, we are eager 

to explore new opportunities, overcome challenges, and strengthen the bonds that unite us. 

Dear Sister Sangitha, we warmly welcome you to the World Confederation Mornese of Past Pupils of the FMA. 

We look forward to working with you and achieving many milestones together. May your journey with us be filled 

with blessings, growth, and success. 

With sincere gratitude and enthusiasm, 

 

 

 

Maria Carmen Castillon 

President,  

World Confederation Mornese 

Past Pupils of the FMA 
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